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Dates and Events 
  
 
AUTUMN TERM 2018 
Monday 3rd September to Friday 21st December 2018 
Half Term 
Monday 22nd October to Friday 2nd November 2018 
 
21.9.18 Jeans for Genes Day 
25.9.18 Year 6 Open Evening (school closes to 
students at 1.00pm) 
26.9.18 Staff Training Day (school closed) 
28.9.18 World’s Biggest Coffee Morning (Macmillan) 
8.10.18 Parents’ Forum 5.30pm 
17.10.18 Year 8-11 & 13 Awards Evening 
22-25.10.18 Year 13 Krakow History trip 
7.11.18 Year 13 Parents’ Evening 4.00-6.00pm 
9.11.18 Remembrance Day 
11.11.18 CCF to Haileybury 
12.11.18 Year 7 Amnesty international Campaign 
14.11.18 Year 11 Parents’ Evening 1 4.00pm-7.00pm 
16-17.11.18 Year 8 Battlefields trip 
22.11.18 Sixth Form Open Evening 5.30pm-7.30pm 
26.11.18 Year 7&8 Houses of Parliament trip 
27.11.18 Year 12&13 computer Science in Action trip 
12.12.18 Carol Service at Haileybury Chapel 
13.12.18 Year 9 Parents’ Evening 4.00pm-7.00pm 
17.12.18 Deadline for Sixth Form applications 
17.12.18 Year 11&13 Certificates Evening 6.00pm-
7.00pm 
19-20.12.18 Whole School Production – “The Wiz” 
21.12.18 End of Autumn Term - school closes at  
1.30pm 
 
SPRING TERM 2019 
Monday 7th January to Friday 12th April 2019 
Half Term 
Monday 18th February to Friday 22nd February 2019 
 
7.1.19 Staff Training day (school closed) 
8.1.19 All students return 
 
SUMMER TERM 2019 
Tuesday 23rd April to Friday 19th July 2019 
Half Term 
Monday 27th May to Friday 31st May 2019 
 

     A few words from Mr Newman 

Artwork by Karin Chillingworth Year11 

 01992 308333 

 enquiries@haileyburyturnford.com 

@Hailey_Turnford 

 www.haileyburyturnford.com 

We have had an excellent start to the new school year, with positive 
attitudes to learning displayed by our students.  The three themes I have 
chosen to focus on below give a sense of the real progress we continue to 
make as a school and the great opportunities available to our students. 
 
Great university success for our Sixth Form students 
We had a wonderfully positive results day in August for our Year 13 
students.  Full details of the range of student successes can be found inside 
HT News.  Our Year 13 students once again secured places at the universities 
of their choice and we wish them well as they start their time at university 
this month.  Of particular note this year was Haileybury Turnford’s first 
student to secure a place at the University of Cambridge to study Human, 
Social and Political Sciences.  This is a wonderful example of how 
commitment and hard work can result in great things for our students.  We 
wish Laura Lewis great success as she begins her time at Cambridge. 
 
An excellent start for Year 7 and Year 12 students 
At the start of term we welcomed our new Year 7 cohort looking superbly 
smart and ready to start their secondary school adventure.  It has been an 
impressive start for our Year 7 students, and we would like to thank their 
families for the support they have provided to make this happen.  We were 
delighted to see such a big turnout at our Meet the Tutor Evening this 
week.  We look forward to meeting future Haileybury Turnford students at 
our Open Evening next Tuesday evening.  We have also had an excellent start 
with our new Year 12 cohort with over 100 students, and look forward to a 
very positive two years ahead. 
 
A trip of a lifetime for Kyra 
During the summer, Year 13 student Kyra Daley participated 
in an all-expenses paid trip to Australia.  Following a tough 
competition last year, Kyra won the opportunity to spend 
time at Haileybury Melbourne and visit other cities including  
Sydney. Kyra will be telling students all about her trip in 
assemblies in the next few weeks.  We are very grateful to the Britain-
Australia Society Education Trust (BASET) and our sponsor, Haileybury to 
enable this opportunity for one of our students. 
 

 Haileybury Turnford Open Evening 
Tuesday 25th September 2018 

5.30pm-8.00pm 
Principal Talks 6.00pm and 7.00pm 

School visits available w/c Monday 1st October 2018 
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The following students have been entered into the Principal’s Book for excellent work or contribution to the school. 

  
Winner of Young Writers 
Alfonso Mauro 8SHI 
 

Meeting with Director of  Education 
– Herts for Learning 
Matthew Curry - Sixth Form 
Kyra Daley - Sixth Form 
Acelya Oztas - Sixth Form 
 

  
Speeches at previous Primary School 
Ben Eveleigh 8VBA 
Henry Gibbons 8VBA 
Daisy Howard 8VBA  
Freddie Jones 8LBR 
Francesco Landi 8SHI 
David Mungaroo 8JST 
Mackenzie Paulding 8RNE 
Brooke Roberts 8LBR 
Poppy Rooke 8LBR 
Valentina Sacratous 8SNI 
 

  
Year 7 Summer Prep Task 
Freddie Barry 7CBI 
Charlize Featley 7OHU 
Sky Taylor-Melvin 7EKA 
Vincenzao Mistretta 7CBI 
Emily Pym 7EKA 
Daniel Wade 7OHU 
Kaitlyn White 7SWI 
Sienna Yeo 7OHU 

 

 

Auditions for HT whole school production – “The Wiz” 
 
The Dance and Drama Departments were delighted to hold 
auditions for our whole school production ‘The Wiz’ on 
Wednesday 12th September. With over 60 students in 
attendance from Years 7-10, it was a tough job casting 
students in roles.  
 
Rehearsals started on Monday 17th September – we are 
excited about the hard work we have ahead to prepare for our 
performances on Wednesday 19th and Thursday 20th 
December.  We hope to see you there. 
 
Dance and Drama Department Auditions 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
The David Gibbs Dining Hall displays 
 
Our Dining Hoom displays were created by Librarian, Mrs 
Saunders and include 'Power & Conflict Poetry' Soldier 
produced by Joe Celio, Year 11. Phoebe Millard, Year 9 also 
helped with the displays.  Great contributions!   
 

 
 
 

The Principal's Book 



Extracts from Exam Results Press Releases – Summer 2018 
 
Year 11 Exam Results – August 2018  
Students have been hugely successful in Maths, English Language and English Literature exams, with many very 
happy students benefiting from their hard work as well as that of their committed teachers. There has also been 
great success across a wide range of subjects including in Biology, Chemistry, Physics, Dance, Drama, Media, 
Photography and PE.  
 
Amongst the school’s highest achievers were Holly Bennett with 
a grade 9 in Maths, 8 in Photography and high grades in all of 
her other subjects. Holly Waughman achieved a grade 8 in 
English Language, Maths, Biology, Physics and History as well as 
a Distinction* in Drama. Ethan Morter achieved grade 8s in 
Maths, Biology, Chemistry and Physics. All 3 students plan to 
study for A Levels at Haileybury Turnford. Other top performers 
with grade 9s in Maths were Basleale Tesfaye, Maisy Hurst and 
Thomas Reeves. In English Mia Bailey, Shannon Daniels, James 
Evenden, Abbie Fairweather, Nikki Furley, Fatma Koyunlu and 
Lauren Wollaston-Smith all achieved grade 8s.  
 
 
Year 13 students at Haileybury Turnford are celebrating their exam results in this year’s A Level and vocational 
examinations today. After our recent Sixth Form Ofsted grading of “good” we are pleased to announce that our 
recent A Level grades showed that A*-B grade results have increased by 8% from 2017 and the average grade 
achieved at A Level has increased by half a grade. Our vocational results continued their stellar performances with 
outcomes and progress remaining high.  
 
The majority of students have won places at their first choice of university including Laura Lewis 
who achieved A* A* A in Sociology, English Literature and Psychology and will now take her place 
at the University of Cambridge to read Human, Social and Political Sciences. Beth Forster achieved 
A* A B in Physical Education, Psychology and Maths and will attend the University of Exeter to read 
Sports and Exercise Science. Max Prockter will study Mechanical Engineering at Coventry University 
and Tamara Pollard will study English Literature at the University of Surrey.  
 

Students have also accepted Advanced Level Apprenticeships in Media, Banking, Marketing and 
Human Resource Management. Sam Cross has successfully gained an apprenticeship with UBS 
Bank and begins with them in September after achieving A* B B in Sociology, Psychology and 
Business. Charlie Hawkes achieved two Distinctions in Business alongside a Merit in Drama and 
has taken an Insurance Broker position with Trade Wise Insurance.  
 
Principal Robin Newman said: “We are delighted with the results achieved by our talented and 

hardworking students. With the great support from their committed teachers and support from parents our students 
have excelled. These results demonstrate that the school is providing high quality support for sixth form students 
across both A Level and vocational courses and they are able to move onto high quality universities and workplaces 
beyond Haileybury Turnford. We wish every student great success in the future." 
 
Brendon Walsh, Head of Sixth Form, added: “Our partnership and expertise received from our sponsor school, 
Haileybury, has led to our first student to be accepted to the University of Cambridge. We will continue to benefit 
from this partnership further this year with a significant investment into our early applicant group who are taking 
part in activities to prepare them for the most competitive universities. Our vocational results continue to be 
excellent with students making great progress and achieving places at university or in Advanced Level 
Apprenticeships. Our teaching staff continue to demonstrate excellent commitment to our students and their 
futures and we thank them for their efforts this year.” Haileybury Turnford, sponsored by Haileybury in Hertford 
Heath, has a comprehensive sixth form whose students benefit from the support from its sponsor. For students who 
are looking to apply to Sixth Form for September 2019, our Open Evening will be on Thursday 22nd November 2018.  

 
 



Celebrating our student successes 
 
We recently received a letter from the British Canoeing Organisation about 
Matthew Curry a Year 13 student and our Head Boy. 
 
“This letter is to recognise and acknowledge the achievement of Matthew 
Curry. Earlier in the year Matthew competed at our Great Britain Junior team selection races, through their invested 
hard work and commitment over the winter their race performances at the event was rewarded with selection to 
the Great Britain U23 team.  
 
The standard of racing this year at the selection event alone was unprecedented so making the GB team in itself is an 
amazing achievement. Since then they have had a busy summer attending training camps, preparation races and 
have spent time in the GB team environment. They have raced hard against the very best athletes in Europe and 
have performed admirably finishing 40th in the Men’s K1 event at the Junior European Championships in Bratislava, 
Slovakia.  
 
This fantastic result and performance 
are only possible due to the 
commitment and hard work of 
Matthew and his parents/carers. As a 
programme we want to ensure (and 
encourage) a balanced approach to 
elite sport and school life which 
Matthew has managed well through 
support and flexibility afforded to him 
from his school.  
 
I write to you to make you aware of 
the awesome achievements of Matthew, their busy summer and their committed family, they are a fantastic talent 
and a potential credit to your student body.  
 
Kind Regards, Rich Ramsdale, Talent Pathway Manager (Canoe Slalom)” 
 
 

Geography Trip to Walton-on-the-Naze 
 
Our Year 10 and Sixth Form Geographers took a trip to Walton-on-the-Naze this week to study the effectiveness of 
coastal management strategies. 
 

 
 

 



The Flexible Learning Centre 
 
We are pleased to welcome a new Link Worker at the start of October – Mr Griffin.  Mr Griffin has prior experience 
at a local secondary school and we look forward to working with him.  We are contactable on extension 231: 
 
Ms A-M Keenan  SENCO   KeenanA@haileyburyturnford.com 
Mrs J Mitchell  Deputy SENCO  MitchellJ@haileyburyturnford.com 
Miss V Carter  Link Worker  CarterV@haileyburyturnford.com 
Mr S Griffin  Link Worker  GriffinS@haileyburyturnford.com 
Mrs J Monck  Link Worker  MonckJ@haileyburyturnford.com 
Miss J Moore  Link Worker  MooreJ@haileyburyturnford.com 
Miss L Poole  Link Worker  PooleL@haileyburyturnford.com 
 
Over the coming weeks, as part of ongoing assessments, we will be carrying out various tests with students both 
individually and via whole year group testing.  The information gleaned from these standardised tests may be used 
to support applications for access arrangements and/or to aid us in planning targeted support.  The results will, on 
the whole, remain internal within the school but may be shared with outside agencies (ie. exam boards, referral 
documents, etc) if necessary.   Should your child meet the threshold for an application to be made for access 
arrangements it will be necessary for them to sign a Data Protection Notice so that we can share this data and other 
information about their needs. 
 
 

Macbeth comes to HT 
 
 
 
Our Year 11 English students 
enjoyed a production of 
Macbeth this week when a 
theatre company came to the 
school. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Sixth Form students visit to Shakespeare’s Globe 
Theatre 

 
Our Sixth Form English Literature students visited Shakespeare’s 
Globe Theatre in London to watch Othello last Friday evening. 
 

 
 

Reader of the month – September  
 
Tanya Bulku, Year 8 is a regular to the library reading as many books as she can to 
challenge herself and improve her reading skills. An excellent attitude to learning! 
 
Mrs A Saunders 
Learning Resources Manager 



 
 

Year 8 Student is published 
 
One of our Year 8 students. Alfonso Mauro has had his writing published - simply brilliant!  

 
 
 

Haileybury’s Autumn Lectures 

On the back page of this newsletter are 
details of Haileybury’s Autumn lectures 
which are open to all members of the HT 
community. 

 
Welcome to our new staff 
 
Welcome to our new staff this term. Miss Bambridge, Teacher of English; Mr Bannerman, Teacher of Maths; Mr 
Galgal, Teacher of Maths; Miss G Gibbs, Subject Leader – MFL; Miss Lines, Teacher of Design & Technology; Miss 
Loveday, Cover Supervisor; Dr Netting, Teacher of Science and i/c KS3 Science; Miss Newman, Assistant Director of 
Teaching and Learning and Miss Saleem, Director of Maths. 
  
 

FLASH Marking in English 
 

The English Faculty is delighted to have been chosen by the Education 
Endowment Foundation (EEF) to help pioneer a new way of learning: FLASH 
marking. The EEF believes that this kind of marking will lead to students 
achieving higher grades at GCSE, so we are fortunate to be one of fifty schools 
across the country taking part in the trial. 
 
FLASH is designed to help students better understand how to be successful in 
English. For each piece of writing, your child will be given three or four ‘FLASH 

codes’. For example, the code ‘E’ stands for evidence, so the student knows that this piece of work must contain 
evidence. 
 
Once the piece of work is finished, each code is given a colour and the student highlights their work. For instance, 
they may highlight all the evidence they have used in green. 
 
The aim is for each student to understand what they have done well, and what they need to do differently in future. 
In traditional marking the teacher simply tells the student. With FLASH marking, the students must judge their own 
work, and the teacher’s role is to check they are doing it properly. 
 
How parents can help 
In order to FLASH, your child will need four highlighters in every English lesson. Please make sure that highlighters 
are part of your child’s daily equipment, along with black or blue pens, pencils and a ruler. 
 
We have greatly enjoyed the start of FLASH marking at Haileybury Turnford, and are looking forward to a fantastic 
year in English! 
 
Mr L Harding 
Director of English 
 

 



Synchronised Swimming Club 
 
This session is run by Mrs Jarvis. If you would like more information please contact her at 
jarvisj@haileyburyturnford.com 
          

LOVE DANCE, SWIMMING OR GYMNASTICS?  

 Come and try this fantastic sport. Open to girls and boys.  

 All participants must be strong swimmers.   

FIRST 3 LESSONS FREE!   

Saturdays 8.45am -9.15am @ Goffs Churchgate   

Email: synchro@cheshuntsc.co.uk www.cheshuntsc.co.uk 

mailto:jarvisj@haileyburyturnford.com


 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Coding Club 
All years 

Miss Town 

MS 
Lunch 

Spanish Prep Club 
All years 

Miss Gibbs 

La3 
Lunch 

Geographical film club 
Years 7 – 8 

Mrs Morgan & Miss Kaposi 

Hu2 
Lunch 

Filming Club 
All years 

Miss Town 

MS 
Lunch 

Flex Club 
Flex students 

Flex staff 

Flex 
Lunch 

Flex Club 
Flex students 

Flex staff 

Flex 
Lunch 

Flex Club 
Flex students 

Flex staff 

Flex 
Lunch 

Flex Club 
Flex students 

Flex staff 

Flex 
Lunch 

Basketball 
Year 7 

PE staff 

PE 
Lunch 

Art Club 
Years KS4 

Mrs Megaw 

Art2 
Lunch 

Music Club 
Yr7&8, KS4 music and 
instrumental students 

Mu1 
Lunch 

Music Club 
Yr7&8, KS4 music and 
instrumental students 

Mu1 
Lunch 

Music Club 
Yr7&8, KS4 music and 
instrumental students 

Mu1 
Lunch 

Spanish Prep Club 
All years 

Mrs Tarantini-Amor  

La2 
Lunch 

Music Club 
Yr7&8, KS4 music and 
instrumental students 

Mu1 
Lunch 

Grow Club 
All students 
Mr Collins 

Garden 
Lunch 

Grow Club 
All students 
Mr Collins 

Garden 
Lunch 

Grow Club 
All students 
Mr Collins 

Garden 
Lunch 

Flex Club 
Flex students 

Flex staff 

Flex 
Lunch 

Grow Club 
All students 
Mr Collins 

Garden 
Lunch 

    
Basketball 
Year 8 & 9 

PE staff 

PE 
Lunch 

Art Club 
Years 7-11 

Mrs Megaw 

Art2 
Lunch 

  

      
Music Club 

Yr7&8, KS4 music and 
instrumental students 

Mu1 
Lunch 

  

      
Grow Club 

All students 
Mr Collins 

Garden 
Lunch 

  

 

Drama production 
(Acting) 

Years 7-10 
Mrs Wells 

Dr1/Hall 
3-4pm 

Dance Production 
All years involved 

Miss Bilsby 

DS 
3-4pm 

Drama production (Dance 
& Drama) 
Years 7-10 

Mrs Wells / Miss Bilsby 

Hall 
3-4pm 

Dance Club 
All years 

Miss Bilsby 

DS 
3-4pm 

Set and prop making 
All years 

Mrs Ledster 

Ar1 
3-4pm 

Trampolining 
All years 
PE Staff 

Gym 
3-4pm 

Girls fitness 
All years 
PE staff 

PE 
3-4pm 

Football 
All years 
PE staff 

PE 
3-4pm 

Studio Sessions KS4&5 
KS4&5 Students 

Mrs Rockliffe 

Ar3 
3-4pm 

Studio Sessions KS4&5 
KS4&5 Students 

Mrs Rockliffe 

Ar3 
3-5pm 

Rugby 
All years 
PE staff 

PE 
3-4pm 

Flex Club 
Flex students 

Flex staff 

Flex 
3-4pm 

Flex Club 
Flex students 

Flex staff 

Flex 
3-4pm 

Girls Rugby 
All years 
PE staff 

PE 
3-4pm 

Flex Club 
Flex students 

Flex staff 

Flex 
3-4pm 

Flex Club 
Flex students 

Flex staff 

Flex 
3-4pm 

  
Grow Club 
All students 
Mr Collins 

Garden 
3-4pm 

Flex Club 
Flex students 

Flex staff 

Flex 
3-4pm 

  

Co-curricular timetable – Autumn 2018 



 
 

Respectful and well-behaved students and excellent pastoral 
care 

 We will expect our students to: 

 Do everything with pride and ambition 
 Behave      well 

 Respect each other and all adults in the school 

 Take responsibility for their actions 

 We will expect our parents and carers to support their children and the school. 

 In return, we will work closely with them, so all our young people are able to reach their potential. 

 We will support the students with the best pastoral care, so they are happy and feel safe at school. 

 We want our students to develop the qualities they need to be good members of society when they leave school, 

contributing to the global, national and local communities they live in. 

Enriching co-curricular opportunities 
  

 We will offer our students a diverse and vibrant co-curricular programme to encourage their personal 

development. 

 We will give them opportunities in leadership and teamwork to develop their confidence, resourcefulness and 

resilience. 

Excellent teaching and ambitious learning 
  

 There will be excellent teaching for every student in the school, so they get outstanding exam results. 
 Our teachers will give stimulating and challenging lessons, raising aspirations and inspiring our 

   students to learn. 

We want to be a vibrant school, developing every aspect of 
our students. 

  

We will make sure that each student has the opportunity to reach their potential, and can leave us with the      
qualifications, skills and qualities they need for a successful life. 

  

We will draw on Haileybury’s 150 years of outstanding achievement, and combine that with Turnford’s strong 
sense of community, to create an exceptional school. 

  

We believe that excellent teaching, academic success, the best pastoral care and enriching co-curricular           
opportunities are hallmarks of an excellent school, and will mean our students thrive, flourish and succeed. 



 

 

     
 

    
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Irish rebel.  

    
 

   

 

 
professor of government, Lord Peter  
Hennessy, considers the legacy of  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  


